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Draft Proposal Outline for Preliminary Discussion

Stanford Five-Element Radio Telescope / Site 515 Plan

August 26th, 2004

· The Society of Amateur Radio Astronomers (SARA) and the Society for Amateur Scientists (SAS) propose to form an umbrella organization dedicated to saving, restoring, and operating this site, consisting of SARA, SAS, and all interested parties. The working name for this organization is “Friends of the Bracewell Observatory.”

· SARA and SAS together will contribute volunteers, equipment, and mount a fundraising drive in support of the Friends of the Bracewell Observatory. The group will work to establish a variety of observational and educational programs for the benefit of its members and the public. 

· Stanford University has agreed to provide 50% of the funding necessary (with the remaining 50% coming from Electrical Engineering and the School of Engineering) to:

· Reduce the vegetation to a level acceptable by the University Fire Marshall.

· Clean up scrap materials at the site.

· Demolish 3 of the 4 building structures, with 1 building left up.

· We propose that the 1 building left up be the Butler Building (Control Room).

· We propose that the School of Engineering leave at least two (and preferably all) of the five 60 foot dishes in place long enough to allow the Friends of the Bracewell Observatory to become established as a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization, and to allow sufficient time for our initial fundraising.

· Our volunteers will clean up, de-rust, and paint dish structures as fundraising progresses.

· Initial fundraising goals will be targeted to cover the first year of operations, including first-year restoration expenses (full restoration of the first of the dishes and control room), utilities, liability insurance, and site maintenance.

· Should we fail to raise sufficient funds within a reasonable time, the School of Engineering would be free to proceed with the disposal of these dishes.

About SARA
The Society of Amateur Radio Astronomers is an international society of dedicated enthusiasts who teach, learn, trade technical information, and do their own observations of the radio sky. This organization is a scientific, non-profit group founded for the sole purpose of supporting amateur radio astronomy. SARA was organized in 1981, and today has four hundred members worldwide. The group consists of optical astronomers, ham radio operators, engineers, teachers and non-technical persons. Many of our members are new to the field, and membership is extended to all who have an interest in radio astronomy. 

About SAS

SAS celebrated 10 years of commitment to amateur science in 2004. We are the only non-profit research and education organization dedicated to helping people enrich their lives by following their passion to take part in scientific adventures of all kinds. SAS is not an organization of amateurs, we are an organization for amateurs. We are run by a unique consortium of professional and amateur scientists. SAS has local chapters throughout the country. These local chapters allow amateur scientists to meet, discuss and perform scientific endeavors of all types. Throughout the coming years, SAS will continue to support and mentor the amateur scientist.

Friends of the Bracewell Observatory

Contact:

Bob Lash, M.D., B.S.E.E. / C.S.

Past Director and Western Regional Coordinator, SARA

Email: bob@bambi.net
